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Keep the fire of hope burning by purchasing 
a luminaria candle in memory of someone 
lost to cancer,  in honor of someone still 

fighting, in special recognition of someone 
who has beaten this dreaded disease 

or to recognize a caregiver.

Relay For Life of Cheyenne County
Saturday & Sunday — June 8 & 9 

7 p.m. - 7 a.m.
at Sawhill Park in St. Francis

Complete this form and send it along with your donation to:
The Saint Francis Herald, P.O. Box 1050, Saint Francis, Ks. 67756

Name:         ________________________________________
Address: ______________________________________
City: _________________________________________
Daytime Phone: ________________________________

Please join us for the luminaria ceremony at 9 p.m. or dark
$10.00 per luminaria please!

Light the way

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

 In honor of      In memory of
___________________________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED___________________
Makes Checks Payable To: The American Cancer Society

to a cure

Commissioners discuss county airport 
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Western Kansas Center
for Comprehensive

Dental Diagnosis & Rehabilitation

Jeffrey M. Rayl, D.D.S.
1690 W. , KS

Bison
Rx compounding & Therapy

Customized prescriptions for patients with unique

medical situations requiring unique medical solutions.

James E. Hampton, RPh, PCCA Member

416 State Street, Suite A
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(785) 626-3237 • (800)  696-3214
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“A better way to go”

785-694-2865 or 785-462-0632
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Jensen’s
Kay Jensen – Owner

785-332-2317

Pete Jensen – Salesperson
785-332-8215

Box 281 - St. Francis, KS
Call us for monuments to honor your loved one

Doug Ross
Grain Originator-Sales

Cell-785-332-4976
rossdoug83@gmail.com

St. Francis 
Mercantile Equity Exchange

123 N. River St. • St. Francis, Kansas 67756

1-800-295-2113 Toll Free
785-332-2113 Main Office & Grain
785-332-2421 Station, Bulk Fuels, LP
785-332-2129 Fertilizer, Feed, Chemicals, Seed
308-297-3223 Haigler Branch
785-332-3450 Fax

New librarian looks for 
items to put on display

Debby Bailey has taken over 
Darla Deeds position as the Bird 
City librarian. She is looking for 
items to display in the showcase. 
She would like to show them 
for about three weeks or longer. 
If you have any special items or 

collections you would be willing 
to loan her for display, she will 
get them safely back to you again. 
Please call her at the Bird City 
Library 734-2203 or stop by and 
give her any suggestions you 
might have.

By Bru and the Crew
The Cheylin Cougar golf and 

track teams prepared for their 
respective regional contests last 
week. This is the make or break 
time for many athletes. Let’s take 
a look at how our’s faired against 
the areas other top athletes.

Track
The track team put forth a 

great effort at Hays, and many 
athletes were a mere foot or 
a meager second away from 
qualifying for state. However, at 
the end of the day the only track 
member’s representing Cheylin 
at state will be Allie Frisbie in 
the 300m hurdles and the ladies 
4 X 400m team. The 4 X 400m 
team consisted of Allie Frisbie, 
Danea Magnani, Kalin Ritchey, 
and Shayla Hubbard. Good 
luck to these fine ladies at state. 
State will be held at Wichita. 
Congratulations to the rest of 

our Cougar track team on a great 
season!!!

Golf
The golf team had a very 

successful trip to La Crosse for 
their regional. Senior Reuben 
Razo shot an 80 on the day and 
took home fifth. Ty Carmichael, 
Eddie Frisbie, and Casey Vandike 
all shot an 83 on the day. Frisbie 
won the tie and earned ninth 
honors. Carmichael and Vandike 
held the 10th place tie. Kenan 
Reeh was the other participating 
member. Reeh shot an 84. The 
men were second overall on the 
day. A second place finish is 
enough to send the team to state. 
Congratulations to our men on 
this giant honor. State will be 
held in Tipton.

Next week’s article will be the 
last for the season as we will be 
summing up state performances. 
GO COUGARS!!!!!

By Karen Krien
karen.k@nwkansas.com

Ongoing improvements at the 
Cheyenne County Airport were 
discussed when the commissioners 
met on Wednesday, May 15. 

Dave Yost, president of the 
Airport Commission, and Ron 
Louden, board member, talked 
about problems at the airport. The 
meeting was mostly just to inform 
the commissioners.

They said last summer’s heat 
had taken a toll on some of the 
asphalt at the airport and the 
cracks will need to be filled. They 
said the commission had received 
money from the state to make 
those repairs. 

The airport has been getting 
95-5 matching grants and the 
wider, longer concrete runway 
was completed last year. There 
are two more major projects to be 
completed in the future including 
the taxiway and the “apron” for 
visiting planes. 

The Federal Aviation 
Administration, Mr. Yost said, 
requires that the taxiway comes 
out at a 90-degree angle. This 
project will also be poured out of 

concrete. The county’s share is 
estimated to be $58,000. 

At this time, the state doesn’t 
have it’s share of the money and 
the asphalt taxiway is still usable, 
he said. We will send out the bids 
to replace the taxiway toward the 
end of the year. He also noted that 
the 95-5 matching grants are no 
longer available but the county 
is eligible for a 90-10 matching 
grant.

They said plans for the 

construction of the apron has 
been set for 2016 and will cost 
around $40,000. The county has 
already invested a lot of money in 
the airport, Mr. Yost said. We are 
trying to maintain it. We want it to 
continue to be a well-maintained, 
good airport, he said. We just 
want to make sure the money to 
complete the projects is available. 
The commissioners said money is 
budgeted each year in an effort to 
stay on top of expenses.

Brett Poling, commissioner, 
asked if both projects were 
done at one time, would it be 
less expensive? Mr. Yost said 
it probably would but the state 
doesn’t have its share of the 
money available.

Mr. Yost reminded the 
commissioners that in the future, 
a tractor and snow removal 
equipment would be needed. We 
also have a grant to pay for the 
majority of this project, he said.

EDDIE FRISBIE takes a swing at the regional golf tournament 
held in LaCrosse.                                Times photo by Jane Brubaker

STEPHANIE BUSSE throws the Javelin during Regional 
Track in Hays.                                     Times photo by Darci Schields


